NEWS ITEM - SOUTHWESTERN MEDICAL SCHOOL OF THE UNIVERSITY OF TEXAS

March 5, 1952

Dr. W. F. Mengert, Professor of Obstetrics and Gynecology and Chairman of that Department in Southwestern Medical School of the University of Texas, will attend the Mid-Year Clinics of the American Association of Obstetricians, Gynecologists and Abdominal Surgeons in New Orleans on March 7-8. Doctor Mengert is the Secretary of that organization.

Other faculty members who will attend the meeting include:

Dr. C. R. Bates, Assistant Professor of Obstetrics and Gynecology; and
Drs. Stephen Cobb and Douglas Haynes, Instructors in Obstetrics and
Gynecology.

Dr. Marion T. Jenkins, Professor of Anesthesiology, will attend the Respiratory Physiology Conference sponsored by the National Foundation of Infantile Paralysis at Ann Arbor, Michigan, on March 10-15. Dr. Jenkins will discuss "Respiratory Dysfunction in Polio Patients in Dallas."

G. N. Aagaard, M.D. Dean